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Via electronic submission 
 
The Honorable Ronald Kouchi 
President of the Senate 

The Honorable Scott Saiki 
Speaker of the House of Representatives 

 
Re:  Hawai‘i Revised Statutes § 37-52.5 (a) – administratively established new accounts  
 
Dear President Kouchi and Speaker Saiki: 
 
 As required by HRS § 37-52.5(a), the Judiciary respectfully submits this report to the 
Legislature on the following administratively established new account(s). 
 
Appropriation No. S-23-247-J Judiciary DWI Court (FY 23) 
Award Amount:  $146,322.00 

Justification for the establishment of the account or fund:  To support operation of the DWI Court 
Program in the District Court of the First Circuit by enhancing resources available to supervise 
program participants, increasing training opportunities for program staff, and expanding data 
collection. 

Source of revenue for the fund:  National Highway Traffic Safety Administration FAST Act, through 
Hawai‘i DOT CFDA No.:  20.607, 20.608, and 20.616 
 
Appropriation No. S-23-252-J FY 2022 Homeland Security Grant Program 
Award Amount:  $240,000.00 

Justification for the establishment of the account or fund:  This grant aims to prevent, deter, 
respond to, and recover from threats and incidents of terrorism.  The goal is to enhance 
surveillance capabilities and provide enhanced intelligence capabilities at County facilities for the 
security and protection of employees and general public. 

Source of revenue for the fund:  U.S. Department of Homeland Security, FEMA, through the State 
of Hawai‘i Department Defense CFDA No.:  97.067 
 
 If there is any additional information that you would like to have regarding this particular 
federal grant, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 Rodney A. Maile 
 Administrative Director of the Courts 
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